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July - August 2019

THE GOOD NEWS
WEEKLY SCHEDULE A WORD FROM THE RECTOR

Dear Friends,

As you know, the Vestry has been reading, studying 
and talking about what might be done to ensure  
St. John’s growth to a stable and lasting future.  
We’ve seen several new families recently, which 
is very encouraging!  We have a great little secret 
here and we need to get it out!

One of the things we are learning is that we are 
more likely to find what we need in small experi-
ments rather than dramatic, wholesale re-writing of the life of the congre-
gation.  As a church there are no major issues, no grand simmering conflicts, 
nothing boiling over.  Sure there’s a rub here, an annoyance there, this or 
that thing that could done better, and we stive to address those things as 
appropriate.  But there is nothing “immediately life-threatening,” if I may 
borrow a medical term.  In such a situation, we are learning, it is better to 
make small adjustments than anything too big that might create its own set 
of problems.

At our vestry retreat in early May, one of the items we discussed is an 
attempt to re-invigorate an idea we have worked on before: small groups.  
First, let me say that this does not mean that everyone needs to join an eve-
ning Bible study in someone’s home (although I’d be thrilled, there are other 
ways to accomplish this goal).

Let me briefly lay out the principles that make this so important, and the 
essential elements.

SUNDAY
7:45 a.m. — Holy Euchrist, Rite I
9:00 a.m. — Adult Christian Education 
10:00 a.m. — Holy Euchrist, Rite II
5:30 p.m. — Converge (Youth Ministry) 
                     Holy Apostles’, 505 Grant Ave., 
                     Satellite Beach

MONDAY
2:00 p.m. — Bible Study
7:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. — A.A.  
                                    (Big Book Study)

TUESDAY
6:30 p.m. — Cub Scouts
7:00 p.m. — Bible Study in Fr. Eric’s Office
7:00 p.m. — Bible Study at Turner’s

WEDNESDAY
7:00 p.m. — Choir Practice in Sanctuary

THURSDAY
8:30 a.m. — Morning Prayer, in the Chapel

FRIDAY
8:00 a.m. — TGIF at Old Village Restaurant

Continued on Page 2...
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There are many ways to lay out what the purpose of a 
church is.  St. John’s has the following statement:

Mission
St John’s is a worshiping community, obedient to scrip-
ture, growing as servants of Christ, and sharing His love 
in word and deed.

Core Values
We are Biblical Christians, acting in all matters with 
integrity, serving others before ourselves, and striving for 
excellence in all we do.  We are members of the Episco-
pal Church and the Anglican Communion.  We worship 
within the Anglican tradition.

Vision
With God’s help: We reach out to our community to meet 
human need and invite others to St. John’s.  We endeav-
or to be disciples of Jesus Christ, providing our members 
opportunities for spiritual growth, learning and service.  
We enrich our worship to provide a more uplifting expe-
rience for all and to attract new members.

Underneath all this is the conviction that God wants to 
bring about real life change for our membership and 
beyond through the life and work of the church.  We 
are not here to make ourselves feel good, or maintain a 
beautiful building, although those things may be part of 
our work.

If real life change for Christ is the goal, I believe that 
happens more effectively walking with a small group of 
known and trusted fellow disciples.  Good worship alone 
is not enough.  Service alone is not enough.  Christian 
education alone is not enough.  It takes all these things 
together in a nurturing community that most effectively 
leads us into real life change.

If we’re serious about real life change, then we should 
be deliberate about creating those kinds of life trans-
forming relationships.  Just like building strong families 
or lasting friendships, we need to invest time, effort, and 
love into building those relationships.

They can (and should) take many shapes.  As soon as 
I say “small groups,” most of us think of a little Bible 
study group meeting on some weeknight in someone’s 
home – great for some, terror for others and just ho-hum 
for still others.  But lots of things can be small groups if 
we’re intentional about it.

The essential elements as I see it are: 1) fellowship and 
support, 2) some kind of study of our faith and how we 
live it out, 3) prayer, and 4) service to others.  I think its 
fine for some groups to be mainly fellowship, some main-
ly study, some mainly prayer and some mainly service, 
but all should include some of each element.

Let me flesh that out regarding how we are putting that 
model to work in the choir.  They already have fellowship 
and support – no need to plan that, just the normal chat-
ting and catching up happens regardless.  Their service 
is to lead the music in our Sunday worship (some service 
is within the congregation, some beyond).  I have asked 
them to be a bit more deliberate about including some 
study, which might be a brief Bible study or a discussion 
of the lyrics of some music being worked on, and prayer, 
which they are now doing.

Other “small groups” might do the same thing – altar 
guild, flower guild, coffee hour team, Daily Bread teams, 
Family Promise teams, etc.  Of course, there will continue 
to be the more conventional “Bible studies” as well, and 
we have plans to start a couple of new ones in the fall.  
What we want to strive for over the coming months is for 
all of us to become more aware of this need in our lives 
and to build it in wherever we can.

As this develops, it will also feed the need for changes 
that will help St. John’s grow to a sustainable future.  
What grows churches is being a good church where 
people find real life change.  The more we are deliberate 
about being that kind of church, the more our members 
will want to share it and the more others will want to be 
a part of it!

In Christ,
Fr. Eric Turner • Rector

St. John’s Episcopal Church
610 Young Street • Melbourne, FL 32935
Phone: 321.254.3365 • Web: www.StJohnsMLB.org
Church Email: Office@stjohnsmlb.org

Bishop Gregory 0. Brewer

Rector Fr. Eric Turner
Eric@stjohnsmlb.org • Cell: 321.615.0205

Deacon Elizabeth Murray
yarrumea@gmail.com • Cell: 321.777.0168
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“Good News” 
September-October
Schedule & Deadline

The deadline for the next issue of “The Good News” 
(September – October, 2019) will be Tuesday, August 13.  
Please email (preferred) your submissions to 
office@stjohnsmlb.org or get them to the church 
office by August 13, 2019.

Seaside Stitchers
Now meets at St. John’s.  Church members are welcome 
to join, and several have!  The schedule varies, so please 
contact Shirley Muzzy (321-254-2206 or 
shirleymuzzy@aol.com).

Getting the Word Out 
You can help let others know about St. John’s!  
Follow St. John’s on Facebook, then “Like” and 
“Share” what we post.  If you’re not sure how to 
do this, ask your grandchildren!  Also, if you receive 
St. John’s eNews (our weekly, email newsletter), you 
can forward that to others who might be interested.

Children are the Future

Dear St. John’s,

Moses said, “Do not forget the things your eyes have 
seen or let them slip from your heart as long as you live. 
Teach them to your children and to their children after 
them.” (Deuteronomy 4:9)

Jesus said, “Let the little children come to me and do not 
hinder them, for the kingdom of heaven belongs to such 
as these.” (Matthew 19:14)

We currently have four families who would love to 
attend St. John’s but the doors of our nursery are locked 
for lack of volunteers. We need to revive our nursery 
for those who will come seeking a place for their entire 
family. 

I am looking for 8 people who will donate their time one 
Sunday a month in the children’s nursery. The nursery is 
for infant to kindergarten and must be staffed by two 
adults.

You must be a regular member of St. John’s for 6 
months, you must fill out a background check, and  
you must watch “Safe Guarding God’s Children” to  
be eligible in this ministry.

Please contact me if you have questions and are  
interested. Please pray and consider this wonderful 
opportunity to help St. John’s minister to all of God’s 
people, and to help our children learn about and  
know Jesus. 

Deacon Elizabeth
321-777-0168
yarrumea@gmail.com

Morning Prayer

A simple service of Morning Prayer is celebrated every 
Thursday morning at 8:30 a.m. in the chapel. The service 
is led by Tessa Scarboro and is a wonderful way to build 
some worship into your weekly routine.



Page 4 • July-August 2019 • The Good News • St. Johns Episcopal Church

Summer Schedule
Fr. Eric Turner will be on the 20th Anniversary Solar 
Light for Africa Summer Mission July 3 – 18  
(see separate article) and on vacation until August 8.  
Fr. Terry Highland will preach and lead services  
for these Sundays.

Please note the following contacts:

Pastoral needs:   
Fr. Terry Highland, Priest Associate:  
redeemcec@gmail.com or (321) 831-2587)
 
Deacon Elizabeth Murray:   
yarrumea@gmail.com or 321-777-0168

Buildings and Grounds:   
Kathy Oas, Jr. Warden:   
rhoas@aol.com or (321) 259-3521

Bulletin Announcements:   
Jackie Bond:   
JacquelineBond@msn.com or (321) 327-7786

Finance matters:   
Steve Bradley, Treasurer:   
ginosteve2@gmail.com or (321) 253-8451

Anything else: 
Hal Martin, Sr. Warden:   
(321) 777-2262

Nana’s House
One of the ministries we support at  
St. John’s is Nana’s House, whose 
mission is “To provide a safe, secure,  
loving, Christian home for neglected, 
abused, needy, or abandoned children.  
They have announced a Symposium 
and Luncheon for those who would 
like to learn more about their work 
and ongoing projects.  The event will 
be Thursday, July 25, 11 a.m. – 1 p.m.  
at 3492 God’s Way, West Melbourne 
32904.  You will need to RSVP to 321-724-5111, ext. 1 
and dress requested is “business casual”.

Rummage Sale

Thanks to all who contributed to or worked to help make 
our rummage sale what we are sure will have been a 
grand success.  As this newsletter was printed prior to 
the rummage sale, we do not have the tally.

Email Spam!
Members of St. John’s have recently begun to  
receive spam emails pretending to be from 
Fr. Eric Turner.  

They might ask for some immediate response (just to 
get you hooked on) or directly ask for money (usually 
in the form of a gift card).  Unfortunately, there is 
nothing that can be done from the church to prevent 
this.  But please remember that if it doesn’t seem 
right, it probably isn’t!  This has been an ongoing 
issue at other parishes as well.  When in doubt, 
contact the “sender” by some other means (text, 
phone, different email, etc.) to check it out.

Save the Date: 
Family Promise  
Golf Tournament
St. John’s has participated in this great event for  
several years and the 2019 Tournament has been  
set for Saturday, November 2.  St. John’s hopes  
to have 2 foursomes.  Mark your calendar and plan  
to be there! Registration information will come later.
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St. John’s now has two Daily Bread teams! We provide food serving 
teams for fourth Thursday and the third Sunday, 10:30 a.m. to 2 p.m.  

Your help is greatly appreciated! 

THIRD SUNDAY
10:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. • Contact Doug Ludwig

321.243.3686 • Ludwig.Murray@att.net

Duty Day for July:
Sunday, July 21

Duty Day for August:
Sunday, August 18

FOURTH THURSDAY
10:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. • Contact Ian Johnson

321.674.0932 • Johnsoni051075@gmail.com

Duty Day for July:
Thursday, July 25 

Duty Day for August:
Thursday, August 22

Midyear Treasurer’s Report
The Vestry approved budget for 2019 was $215,153 which for the first time in several years covered our projected 
expenses of the same amount.  In the month of May we incurred a monthly deficit of ($1,680) which brought our  
Year to Date deficit to ($4,931). 

The projection for total expenses through May was $89,641; Actual expenses were $89,489. Pretty darn close!   
However, projected income has been short over $4,000 during the same time period.

For 2019 we have received 57 pledges.  Through May there are approximately 25% of our pledgers are running behind 
their annual projected pledge.  This reduction in income has reduced our Operating Cash at the end of May to $3,150.  
Our bi-weekly payroll for salaries, income taxes and Social Security/Medicare amount to $4,380. At the June Vestry 
meeting I will present a motion that I can transfer additional Operating funds from the Restricted Reserve account 
(current balance is $7,070) if needed to cover any Operating expenses if Sunday giving does not increase.

There are several initiatives in process that will enable St John’s to improve the current financial status. The vestry  
continues to try to reduce costs. We have cancelled our current office printer and have selected a new vendor that 
should save several hundred dollars a month. James House has now been rented which will help increase income the 
second half of the year.  And best of all, we have added several new members who have submitted pledge cards.

Thank you for your continued support of St. John’s!  Please review your current status and if behind, bring your giving 
up to date if at all possible.  Thank you!

Steve Bradley
Treasurer
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Converge: 
Our Joint Youth Ministry 

Two Episcopal Churches in the area have teamed up for 
ministry with middle and high school students:  Holy 
Apostles, Satellite Beach and St. John’s now have a joint 
youth ministry called “Converge” and meets:

Every Sunday during the regular school year 

5:30 – 7:30 p.m., 

at Holy Apostles’ Episcopal Church, Satellite Beach

Successful Family  
Promise Hosting in May
Our St. John’s Family Promise team successfully hosted 
two families the week of May 19th despite a visit from 
a mouse to the Flower House which we used to house 
one family. The nursery was the other primary facility 
we used as housing. The families included three adults 
and five children ages 14, 12, 8, 4, and 2.

The family in the Flower House was delighted with it, 
but the mouse appeared the third night, Tuesday, and 
we then moved the family to the parish hall. A lot of 
effort had been made prior to the hosting week to  
eradicate any and all pests, and it seemed to be
successful, but alas the best efforts weren’t enough. 
However, since the hosting, we have done considerably 
more and it now seems certain we have removed any 
remaining rodents. The Flower House is an excellent 
facility for the families and we intend to continue to  
use it.

The Family Promise program takes considerable effort 
by many members of our congregation. A very sincere 
thank you to all our volunteers who helped with this
hosting. It is a very rewarding experience and an  
important part of the area wide program to  
eliminate family homelessness. If you are not a  
volunteer and would like more information, please  
contact Lee Steininger, 321-773-7242 or email lee at
leestein645@aol.com. A training session is scheduled 
for September 16, 2019, 2:30-4:00 pm.   
 
The next hosting is October 13-20, 2019.

Family Promise is the Outreach program for July  
and August. Expenses are not excessive and with  
generous contributions during Outreach we can  
continue to operate our program without other fund 
raising.

Lee Steininger
Family Promise Coordinator

Outreach Focus

For July and August, the Outreach Focus will be our  
ministry with Family Promise of Brevard.  Each week  
of hosting costs $300 – 400.  Some needs are covered  
by in kind donations but this fund helps us cover the  
additional expenses that may come up in being good 
hosts.

Contributions in the blue or lavender envelopes in the 
pew racks or clearly marked for outreach will replenish 
St. John’s Restricted Fund for Family Promise of Brevard.
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Solar Light for Africa 
20th Anniversary Mission  
Charlene and Eric Turner will be leading the 20th Anniversary 
SLA Summer Mission July 3 – 18.  We have a great and diverse 
team, including Bishop Alden Hathaway and his son Alden, II 
who founded the organization and lead it for many years.  This 
summer we will have a team of 13 Americans and about 10 
Ugandans.  

We have enjoyed the wonderful support of “Mama” Janet Museveni, the First Lady of Uganda and also the Cabinet 
Secretary for Education and Sports.  In thanksgiving, she was asked to select two sites for us to work, so we will begin 
our work at two schools near Kampala, the capital city.  While there is grid power available, there are two big prob-
lems.  First, it is very expensive, costing about 4X what we pay per kilowatt hour, and this in a country where the per 
capita income is less than $2 per day, so it means that many such schools don’t have power simply because they can’t 
afford it.  The second problem is that “load shedding” is a regular occurrence so the power is unreliable.  The schools 
will now have dependable, affordable and clean power.

Then we are travel to Jinja, another major city on the shore of Lake Victoria, about 60 miles east of Kampala.  There we 
will work again with a British NGO (non-governmental organization) called Soft Power Education, which refurbishes 
rural schools helping with physical structures, teacher training, administration training, curriculum and whatever else 
may be needed.  As teachers are paid very poorly in Uganda, it is often very helpful to provide on-site housing, and 
that housing is all the more attractive with a solar power system, so that is our contribution to the work. This is a great 
help in hiring and retaining good teachers, which, as we know, is at the heart of any school.

We will also visit some sites where we have worked in the past and sites where we hope to work in the future.   
And no trip to Uganda would be complete without a short safari and a little time to enjoy the natural wonders of  
this beautiful country.

Thanks again to the people of St. John’s for your support of this ministry over the years, for your generous support 
both when SLA was the Outreach Focus for the month of May and for all the money donated for Deacon Elizabeth’s 
gift supplies to go this summer!

Please pray for the team, for safe travel, good work, and a new vision for service when we return home.

School of Healing Prayer 
When Jesus had called the Twelve together, he gave them 
power and authority to drive out all demons and to cure 
diseases, and he sent them out to proclaim the kingdom of 
God and to heal the sick.   Luke 9: 1-2

Praying and praying for one another are essential to the Christian life.  Yet there is so much more that God can do  
in our lives through prayer!  Indeed, healing prayer as a way to allow God to address and heal many burdens we  
carry is a tremendous gift, but there is much to learn and do if we are to take advantage of what God has given us.

St. John’s has successfully completed our first Level 1 Level 2 classes in the School of Healing Prayer.

Level 1 will be offered again, this time on Thursday evenings, beginning September 12, 2019.  This course will be  
offered to other churches and denominations in the Melbourne area.

Plan on signing up and invite a friend!



Page 8 • July-August 2019 • The Good News • St. Johns Episcopal Church

Daily Devotions for Families and Individuals
An hour a week is not enough to build a growing and meaningful relationship with God. We strongly recommend  
a daily discipline of time with God, individually or as a family.

It is best to keep it simple and achievable – something you will actually do on a regular basis.

Try a simple format. Below is a basic outline and some simple prayers to get you started, but remember, prayers don’t 
have to sound good, they have to be from the heart. Whether your prayers are the equivalent of a kindergartner’s 
drawing, or a great work of eloquence and balance, He is pleased to hear from you!

We are pleased to make available to you, at no cost, a daily devotional guide called “The Upper Room.” The current 
edition can be found on the table as you enter the Parish Hall.

Many find it helps to have a pad and pen nearby so that you can write down things that come to your mind. If you 
believe the Lord is speaking to you, writing it down will help you remember it clearly so you can pray about it later,  
or talk with a trusted friend. If it is just the normal “brain clutter” then writing it down can allow you to forget it until 
later rather than remain distracted. Turn off your phone, TV, etc. 

Daily devotions do not need to be perfect, or long. They just need to be done! If you miss one day, don’t despair  
– just start up again the next day. This is one case where Nike got it right: Just do it! 

Come before God in quiet
Try praying a portion of Psalm 51:
Create in me a clean heart, O God, and renew a right spirit within me. Give me the joy of your saving help again  
and sustain me with your bountiful Spirit. Open my lips, O Lord, and my mouth shall proclaim your praise.
 
Now take a few moments to name before God your thanksgivings, concerns, and special prayer requests.
 
Read the Bible
There are many patterns for reading the Bible. If you’re not using another one, we suggest starting with the book  
of Luke and just read one story or section. Remember, it is more important to read it than to read it just right or  
understand everything perfectly!
 
Plan for Action
Take a few minutes to reflect on what you have read. Ask “What would God have me do, or think, or believe  
differently today because of what I have read?” 

Closing Prayer
Almighty and eternal God, so draw my heart to you, so guide my mind, so fill my imaginations, so control my will,  
that I may be completely yours, utterly dedicated to you; and then use me, I pray, as you will, and always to your  
glory and the welfare of your people; through our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen.
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May Vestry Notes
On May 5, the vestry held a productive retreat.  For more about this, see the Rector’s letter on page 1 of this  
“Good News.”  And we thank Kathy Oas who once again hosted our meeting and provided us a delicious lunch!

The regularly scheduled meeting was held on Thursday, May 15.  In the Treasurer’s absence, Fr. Eric presented the 
finance report for the month ending April 30, 2019.  The month ended with a surplus $2,992 compared to the expected 
surplus for the month of $3,122.  A concern to monitor is the year to date deficit, which is $3,251 and almost $3,000 
more than the budgeted deficit for the year to date.  See the Treasurer’s Mid-Year Report elsewhere in this “Good 
News” for more information. 

The Yellow House, formerly known as the Flower House, had the following updates in anticipation of the first FPOB 
hosting:  large fridge moved out, thorough cleaning, front door repaired and painted, screen door installed, and  
shower operational, but cold water only.  We thank especially Dennis Stitzel and Lee Steininger for this work.

Sale of Property Update:  The Diocesan Real Estate Committee notified St. John’s it will wait to act on the property  
sale request upon the Bishop’s return in August.

Complete minutes and more detailed finance reports are available on the church website.   
Visit stjohnsmlb.org/vestry-documents. 

April Budget April Actual Year to Date Actual

Income $20,796 $19,044 $67,898

Expenses $17,674 $16,052 $71,671

Net $3,122 $2,992 ($3,251)

June Vestry Notes
The vestry met on Thursday, June 20.  Steve Bradley presented the Treasurer’s report for the period ending  
May 31, 2019.  The financial result were revenues $362 less than budget and expenses $1,064 more than budget.  
The month ended with deficit of $1,680. The deficit for the year to date is $4,931 the bulk of which is attributable to 
collected pledge dollars less than pledged at the beginning of the fiscal year.  He has prepared a Mid-Year Report for 
the Good News.

The Vestry reviewed the St. John’s Mission Statement, Core Values, and Vision Statement in an effort to define the 
grounding principals (church DNA) which must be preserved as we navigate any changes to be made to preserve and 
propel Christianity and St. John’s into the future. New small groups can be expected to form in the fall.

Plans for Fr. Eric’s summer schedule and backup were reviewed. The next Vestry meeting will be held August 15.  
There is no meeting in July.

May Budget May Actual Year to Date Actual

Income $17,400 $17,038 $84,937

Expenses $17,654 $18,718 $89,868

Net ($254) ($1,680) ($4,931)
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We hope that you are able to find one that meets with your regular schedule!  
Please check with your study leader for Lent schedule changes.

Tuesday evening at 7 p.m. in Fr. Eric’s office, led by Deacon Elizabeth.  Contact Dcn. Elizabeth at 321-777-0168.

Friday morning:  TGIF – Men’s breakfast and Bible study, Fridays, 8 a.m. at Memaw’s, beachside, 
600 E. Eau Gallie Blvd.  254-3365.  In addition to solving all the world’s problems, we are studying Paul’s letter 
to the Romans.

Adult Christian Education meets every Sunday at 9 – 9:45 a.m. in the Parish Hall.  We are studying the Minor 
Prophets, a collection of twelve shorter books of prophecy at the end of the Old Testament.  We will continue with the 
Minor Prophets through May, then, following Labor Day, we will switch to a discussion of the lessons for that Sunday 
through the summer.  All are welcome!

Men of St. John’s TGIF, our men’s breakfast and Bible study gathers every Friday, 8 a.m. at the Old Village  
Restaurant, 1180 Aurora Rd. (just west of Route 1).  We will meet through the summer.  Come on out as we solve  
the problems of the world and dig into Paul’s letter to the Romans!
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July August
Judy McClendon • 07/02

Michael Irsfeld • 07/08

Deborah Miller- 
Caldwell • 07/22

Ron Hollerand • 07/29

Jordan Evans • 07/04

Ben Stitzel • 07/12

Al Sykes • 07/27

Aaron Stitzel • 07/04

Sabrina Williams • 07/18

Marge Lanum • 07/28

Julie Miller • 08/02

Jack Kenworthy • 08/16

Dennis Stitzel • 08/20

Nick Herrnkind • 08/05

Hal Martin • 08/17

Brittany Tuten • 08/23

Nancy Steininger • 08/11

Lesa Kaleel • 08/19

Mason Evans • 08/29

July August
None Known Richard & Ellen Huffman 

• 8/1

Dennis & Patty Stitzel  
• 8/20

 

Andrew & Jen Lester  
• 8/11

Susan & Jim Badgio
 • 8/17
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Sunday Ministry Schedule - July
Date July 07 July 14 July 21 (DB) July 28

Greeters
A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

I. and M. Johnson J. Miller 
A. Weeks

L. Fletcher 
A. Weeks

Ushers
S. & G. Bradley M.Schexnayder  

B. Chernault
K. Taff
S. Kendall

D. Ludwig  
B. Chernault

Lector
S. Johnson A. Lester A. Weeks S. Johnson

LEM
D.Miller-Caldwell H. Johnson K. Oas C. Marshall

Acolytes
W. Lester J. Lester S. Williams C.Williams

King’s Kids
E. Murray  
T. Chernault

J. Miller  
E. Murray

E. Murray  
T. Chernault

J. Miller  
E. Murray

Nursery
T. Chernault  
B. Chernault

E. Murray  
C. Marshall

R.Scheunemann  
B. Williams

M. Schexnayder  
S. Tuten

Counter
B. Kendall K. Wilson G. Bradley K. Wilson

Sound
A. Lester W. Lester S. Bradley B. Kendall

V. LEM
H. Johnson C. Marshall TBD S. Kendall

Prayers
C. Marshall TBD H. Johnson A. Bertsch

Coffee Hour
F. Herrnkind L. Bennett I. & M. Johnson J. Williams & Children

Greeter
A. Brown E. Huffman H. Martin R. & E. Huffman

Ushers
TBD B. Baumgardt TBD B. Baumgardt

Lector
L. Miller P. Perian E. Huffman H. Martin

LEM
R. Huffman R. Huffman B. Kendall J. Bond

10:00 A.M. Service

7:45 A.M. Service

Please arrange a substitute if you are unable to serve as scheduled. The published schedule will not necessarily reflect those changes
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July

1

Office Closed

2

6:30 p.m.
Cub Scouts

7:00 p.m.
Bible Study

3

7:00 p.m.
Choir Practice

4 

8:30 a.m.
Morning Prayer

5

8:00 a.m.
TGIF

6 

7

7:45 a.m.
Holy Euchrist, Rite I

9:00 a.m.
Adult Christian 

Education
10:00 a.m.

Holy Euchrist, Rite II

8

Office Closed

9

6:30 p.m.
Cub Scouts

7:00 p.m.
Bible Study

10

7:00 p.m.
Choir Practice

11

8:30 a.m.
Morning Prayer

12

8:00 a.m.
TGIF

13

14

7:45 a.m.
Holy Euchrist, Rite I

9:00 a.m.
Adult Christian 

Education
10:00 a.m.

Holy Euchrist, Rite II

15 

Office Closed

16

7:00 p.m.
Bible Study

17

7:00 p.m.
Choir Practice

18

8:30 a.m.
Morning Prayer

19

8:00 a.m.
TGIF

20

21
7:45 a.m.

Holy Euchrist, Rite I
9:00 a.m.

Adult Christian 
Education

10:00 a.m.
Holy Euchrist, Rite II

10:30 a.m.
Daily Bread

22

Office Closed

23

6:30 p.m.
Cub Scouts

7:00 p.m.
Bible Study

24 

`
7:00 p.m.

Choir Practice

25

8:30 a.m.
Morning Prayer

10:00 a.m.
Daily Bread

26

8:00 a.m.
TGIF

27

28
7:45 a.m.

Holy Euchrist, Rite I
9:00 a.m.

Adult Christian 
Education

10:00 a.m.
Holy Euchrist, Rite II

29

Office Closed

30

7:00 p.m.
Bible Study

31

7:00 p.m.
Choir Practice

2019

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

Rector Vacation Rector VacationRector Vacation Rector Vacation Rector Vacation

Rector Vacation Rector VacationRector Vacation Rector Vacation Rector Vacation

Rector Vacation Rector VacationRector Vacation Rector Vacation

Rector Vacation Rector Vacation

Rector Mission Rector Mission Rector Mission Rector Mission Rector Mission

Rector Mission Rector Mission Rector Mission Rector Mission Rector Mission Rector Mission Rector Mission

Rector Mission Rector Mission
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Sunday Ministry Schedule - August
Date Aug 04 Aug 11 Aug 18 (DB) Aug 25 Sep 01

Greeters
A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

I. and M. Johnson J. Miller 
A. Weeks

L. Fletcher 
A. Weeks

A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

Ushers
S. & G. Bradley D. Ludwig  

B. Chernault
K. Taff
S. Kendall

M. Schexnayder  
TBD

S. & G. Bradley

Lector
B. Chernault A. Lester A. Weeks C. Turner G. Dunbar

LEM
I. Johnson H. Johnson D. Miller-Caldwell C. Marshall I. Johnson

Acolytes
W. Lester J. Lester S. Williams C. Williams W. Lester

King’s Kids
E. Murray  
T. Chernault

J. Miller  
E. Murray

E. Murray  
T. Chernault

J. Miller  
E. Murray

E. Murray  
T. Chernault

Nursery
R.Scheunemann  
B. Williams

M.Schexnayder  
S. Tuten

TBD
C. Marshall

T. Chernault  
B. Chernault

TBD  
TBD

Counter
G. Bradley B. Kendall G. Bradley K. Wilson B. Kendall

Sound
A. Lester W. Lester S. Bradley B. Kendall A. Lester

V. LEM
H. Johnson C. Marshall TBD S. Kendall H. Johnson

Prayers
C. Marshall C. Turner H. Johnson A. Bertsch C. Marshall

Coffee Hour
N. Steininger F. Herrnkind L. Bennett I. & M. Johnson J. Williams & Children

A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

Greeter
A. Brown E. Huffman H. Martin R. & E. Huffman A. Brown

Ushers
TBD B. Baumgardt TBD B. Baumgardt TBD

Lector
L. Miller P. Perian E. Huffman H. Martin L. Miller

LEM
R. Huffman R. Huffman B. Kendall J. Bond R. Huffman

10:00 A.M. Service

7:45 A.M. Service

Please arrange a substitute if you are unable to serve as scheduled. The published schedule will not necessarily reflect those changes



St. Johns Episcopal Church •  The Good News • July-August 2019 • Page 15

August
2019

 1

8:30 a.m.
Morning Prayer

2

8:00 a.m.
TGIF

3

4

7:45 a.m.
Holy Euchrist, Rite I

9:00 a.m.
Adult Christian 

Education
10:00 a.m.

Holy Euchrist, Rite II

5

Office Closed

6

6:30 p.m.
Cub Scouts

7:00 p.m.
Bible Study

7

7:00 p.m.
Choir Practice

8

8:30 a.m.
Morning Prayer

9

8:00 a.m.
TGIF

10

11

7:45 a.m.
Holy Euchrist, Rite I

9:00 a.m.
Adult Christian 

Education
10:00 a.m.

Holy Euchrist, Rite II

12

Office Closed

13

6:30 p.m.
Cub Scouts

7:00 p.m.
Bible Study

14

7:00 p.m.
Choir Practice

15

8:30 a.m.
Morning Prayer

7:00 p.m.
Vestry

16

8:00 a.m.
TGIF

17

18
7:45 a.m.

Holy Euchrist, Rite I
9:00 a.m.

Adult Christian 
Education

10:00 a.m.
Holy Euchrist, Rite II

10:30 a.m.
Daily Bread

19

Office Closed

20

6:30 p.m.
Cub Scouts

7:00 p.m.
Bible Study

21 

`
7:00 p.m.

Choir Practice

22

8:30 a.m.
Morning Prayer

10:00 a.m.
Daily Bread

23

8:00 a.m.
TGIF

24

25

7:45 a.m.
Holy Euchrist, Rite I

9:00 a.m.
Adult Christian 

Education
10:00 a.m.

Holy Euchrist, Rite II

26

Office Closed

27

6:30 p.m.
Cub Scouts

7:00 p.m.
Bible Study

29

7:00 p.m.
Choir Practice

30

8:30 a.m.
Morning Prayer

31

8:00 a.m.
TGIF

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

Rector VacationRector Vacation Rector Vacation Rector Vacation

Rector Vacation Rector Vacation Rector Vacation Rector Vacation Rector Vacation



Page 16 • July-August 2019 • The Good News • St. Johns Episcopal Church

Upcoming Events

610 Young Street
Melbourne, FL 32935

Rummage Sale.............................................................................................Saturday, June 29

Rector on SLA Mission............................................................................................... July 3-18

Rector on Vacation...................................................................................... July 19 - August 8

Daily Bread Duty..............................................................................................Sunday, July 21

No Vestry Meeting in July.........................................................................................................

Daily Bread Duty........................................................................................... Thursday, July 25

Sept. – Oct. Good News Deadline........................................................... Tuesday, August 13

Vestry Meeting........................................................................................Thursday, August 15

Daily Bread Duty.........................................................................................Sunday, August 18

Daily Bread Duty......................................................................................Thursday, August 22


